Stantonbury, Milton Keynes, MK14 6BN

T. 01908 324 400 | F. 01908 324 401 enquiries@stantonbury.org.uk | www.stantonbury-gst.org



Monday 13 September 2021

Dear Stantonbury families

As we start our first full week back as a school, we are reminding students and families of our high expectations.

School Uniform

We place a great deal of importance on our values, it is imperative that all students follow the Uniform Policy. We expect our students to wear their uniform with pride, to and from school and during the school day. As such all students are expected to be in the approved school uniform and on a day when they have PE to have the approved PE kit in their bag ready to change into for their lesson.

If a student arrives in school wearing non-school uniform, you will receive a telephone call asking you to either bring in your child's correct uniform for them to change into or to collect them so their uniform can be sorted. The school has zero-tolerance policy to the wearing of hooded jumpers.

If a student arrives in school with part of their uniform incorrect, we will contact you to ascertain when this can be corrected

The full uniform requirements are detailed below.

Uniform Information

We expect our students to wear their uniform with pride, to and from school and during the school day.

- · Stantonbury School Navy Blazer with logo and piping
- SS tie with logo
- Plain dark grey tailored (loose around the ankle and not skin-tight) trousers of ankle length or SS tartan skirt
- Plain white shirt or blouse that can be fastened at the neck (short or long sleeved)
- Plain black leather shoes (no sport or branded trainers)
- SS Navy V Neck Pullover with stripe or SS Navy Cardigan with stripe
- Tights/socks; which should be one neutral colour, i.e. beige/tan, grey or black with no patterns
- Head scarves worn for religious reasons are permitted but must be plain black, or grey
 - School coats must be plain black, grey or navy blue (no branded names)

Stantonbury, Milton Keynes, MK14 6BN

T. 01908 324 400 | F. 01908 324 401 enquiries@stantonbury.org.uk | www.stantonbury-gst.org



• **Optional** – Dark Grey tailored shorts may be worn during the **summer term only** (after the Easter break). These must be purchased from Price & Buckland



Please ensure all uniform is marked with your child's name so it can be returned to its owner if lost. Any unidentified items found will be placed in lost property.

Equipment Needed for PE

- Stantonbury School (SS) T-Shirt
- SS Bottoms (Shorts or leggings or jogging bottoms)
- SS Outdoor Sweatshirt or Games Shirt
- SS football socks
- Shin pads
- Training shoes
- Dark coloured appropriate swimwear
- Towel

Stantonbury, Milton Keynes, MK14 6BN

T. 01908 324 400 | F. 01908 324 401 enquiries@stantonbury.org.uk | www.stantonbury-gst.org



If a student is unable to take part in physical activity for any reason, we would ask that they still bring their PE kit to school, as there are other opportunities to be involved in the lesson such as officiating or coaching.



Equipment Needed for Dance Key Stage 3 Dance Uniform.

Normal SIS PE kit without PE socks

Optional: Dance shoes, soft sole Jazz shoes.



Stantonbury, Milton Keynes, MK14 6BN

T. 01908 324 400 | F. 01908 324 401
enquiries@stantonbury.org.uk | www.stantonbury-gst.org



Key Stage 4 Dance Uniform.

Black t-shirt and black leggings or jogging bottoms with no logos.







Optional: Dance Shoes, soft sole Jazz shoes.



School Detention System

From time-to-time students will make the wrong choice or not meet our high expectations with their behaviour or work. To help students understand the consequences of this and to reflect we will be running an after-school detention on Tuesdays through to Fridays, 15:15 – 16:00. You will be contacted by the school the day before to inform you of the date of the detention. The teacher who has set the detention will telephone you to explain the reason for the detention and how things will move forward positively.

Stantonbury, Milton Keynes, MK14 6BN $\,$

T. 01908 324 400 | F. 01908 324 401 enquiries@stantonbury.org.uk | www.stantonbury-gst.org



Please do not hesitate to contact your child's tutor if you have any questions about the above.

Yours sincerely

Ben Wilson

Associate Principal